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DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Antitrust Division 

Notice Pursuant to the National 
Cooperative Research and Production 
Act of 1993—Cable Television 
Laboratories, Inc. 

Notice is hereby given that, on August 
1, 2013, pursuant to Section 6(a) of the 
National Cooperative Research and 
Production Act of 1993, 15 U.S.C. 4301 
et seq. (‘‘the Act’’), Cable Television 
Laboratories, Inc. (‘‘CableLabs’’) has 
filed written notifications 
simultaneously with the Attorney 
General and the Federal Trade 
Commission disclosing the changes to 
its membership. The notifications were 
filed for the purpose of extending the 
Act’s provisions limiting the recovery of 
antitrust plaintiffs to actual damages 
under specified circumstances. 
Specifically, the following have been 
added as parties to this venture: 
Cableuropa, S.A.U. (‘‘ONO’’), Madrid, 
SPAIN; Com Hem AB, Stockholm, 
SWEDEN; Get AS, Oslo, NORWAY; 
Jupiter Telecommunications Co., Ltd., 
Tokyo, JAPAN; Kabel Deutschland 
Vertrieb und Services GmbH, Munich, 
GERMANY; LIWEST Kabelmedien 
GmbH, Linz, AUSTRIA; PT Link Net, 
Jakarta, INDONESIA; Shenzhen Topway 
Video Communication Co., Ltd., 
Shenzhen, Guangdong, PEOPLE’S 
REPUBLIC OF CHINA; TDC A/S 
(‘‘YouSee’’), Copenhagen, DENMARK; 
Tele Columbus GmbH, Berlin, 
GERMANY; WASU Digital TV Media 
Group Co., Ltd., Hangzhou, Zhejiang, 
PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA; Ziggo 
B.V., Utrecht, NETHERLANDS; and 
ZON TV Cabo Portugal, S.A., Lisbon, 
PORTUGAL. 

No other changes have been made in 
either the membership or planned 
activity of the group research project. 
Membership in this group research 
project remains open, and CableLabs 
intends to file additional written 
notifications disclosing all changes in 
membership. 

On August 8, 1988, CableLabs filed its 
original notification pursuant to Section 
6(a) of the Act. The Department of 
Justice published a notice in the Federal 
Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on September 7, 1988 (53 FR 
34593). 

The last notification was filed with 
the Department on July 9, 2013. A 
notice was published in the Federal 

Register pursuant to Section 6(b) of the 
Act on August 15, 2013 (78 FR 49770). 

Patricia A. Brink, 
Director of Civil Enforcement, Antitrust 
Division. 
[FR Doc. 2013–21312 Filed 8–30–13; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Office of the Secretary 

Agency Information Collection 
Activities; Submission for OMB 
Review; Comment Request; 
Employment Information Form 

ACTION: Notice. 

SUMMARY: The Department of Labor 
(DOL) is submitting the Wage and Hour 
Division (WHD) sponsored information 
collection request (ICR) titled, 
‘‘Employment Information Form,’’ to the 
Office of Management and Budget 
(OMB) for review and approval for 
continued use, without change, in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act (PRA) of 1995 (44 U.S.C. 
3501 et seq.). 
DATES: Submit comments on or before 
October 3, 2013. 
ADDRESSES: A copy of this ICR with 
applicable supporting documentation; 
including a description of the likely 
respondents, proposed frequency of 
response, and estimated total burden 
may be obtained free of charge from the 
RegInfo.gov Web site at http://
www.reginfo.gov/public/do/
PRAViewICR?ref_nbr=201303-1235-003 
(this link will only become active on the 
day following publication of this notice) 
or by contacting Michel Smyth by 
telephone at 202–693–4129 (this is not 
a toll-free number) or sending an email 
to DOL_PRA_PUBLIC@dol.gov. 

Submit comments about this request 
to the Office of Information and 
Regulatory Affairs, Attn: OMB Desk 
Officer for DOL–WHD, Office of 
Management and Budget, Room 10235, 
725 17th Street NW., Washington, DC 
20503, Fax: 202–395–6881 (this is not a 
toll-free number), email: OIRA_
submission@omb.eop.gov. Commenters 
are encouraged, but not required, to 
send a courtesy copy of any comments 
to the U.S. Department of Labor— 
OASAM, Office of the Chief Information 
Officer, Attn: Information Management 
Program, Room N1301, 200 Constitution 
Avenue NW., Washington, DC 20210, 
email: DOL_PRA_PUBLIC@dol.gov. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Michel Smyth by telephone at 202–693– 

4129 (this is not a toll-free number) or 
by email at DOL_PRA_PUBLIC@dol.gov. 

Authority: 44 U.S.C. 3507(a)(1)(D). 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: WHD staff 
use the Employment Information Form, 
Form WH–3, as a guide for recording 
information complainants (e.g., current 
and former employees, unions, and 
competitor employers) provide about 
alleged violations of agency- 
administered labor standards. 
Complainants generally provide the 
information requested on the form to 
WHD staff over the telephone or in 
person. WHD staff use the information 
to determine whether the agency has 
jurisdiction to investigate the alleged 
violation(s). When the WHD schedules 
a complaint-based investigation, the 
agency makes the completed Form WH– 
3 part of the investigation case file. 
Where the information provided does 
not support a potential WHD 
enforcement action, complainants are 
advised and referred to the appropriate 
agency for further assistance. 

This information collection is subject 
to the PRA. A Federal agency generally 
cannot conduct or sponsor a collection 
of information, and the public is 
generally not required to respond to an 
information collection, unless it is 
approved by the OMB under the PRA 
and displays a currently valid OMB 
Control Number. In addition, 
notwithstanding any other provisions of 
law, no person shall generally be subject 
to penalty for failing to comply with a 
collection of information that does not 
display a valid Control Number. See 5 
CFR 1320.5(a) and 1320.6. The DOL 
obtains OMB approval for this 
information collection under Control 
Number 1235–0021. 

OMB authorization for an ICR cannot 
be for more than three (3) years without 
renewal, and the current approval for 
this collection is scheduled to expire on 
August 31, 2013. The DOL seeks to 
extend PRA authorization for this 
information collection for three (3) more 
years, without any change to existing 
requirements. It should also be noted 
that existing information collection 
requirements submitted to the OMB 
receive a month-to-month extension 
while they undergo review. For 
additional substantive information 
about this ICR, see the related notice 
published in the Federal Register on 
April 17, 2013 (78 FR 22912). 

Interested parties are encouraged to 
send comments to the OMB, Office of 
Information and Regulatory Affairs at 
the address shown in the ADDRESSES 
section within 30 days of publication of 
this notice in the Federal Register. In 
order to help ensure appropriate 
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